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	Comments


ERCOT submits these comments amending the Business Case for Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 984, Change ERS Standard Contract Terms, following discussion at the February 5, 2020 Wholesale Market Subcommittee (WMS) meeting regarding implementation timelines.
	Revised Cover Page Language


	Business Case
	Changing the ERS Standard Contract Terms will allow the terms to better align with typical seasonal conditions and help optimize ERS procurement.  In order to implement this change, the 2021 program year would start on February 1, 2021 (the start of the program year under current Protocols), but would end on November 30, 2021 (rather than January 31, 2022).  Because the 2021 program year will only be ten months long, ERCOT will impose a spending limit for the 2021 program year of $41.6 million (i.e., 10/12ths of the $50 million ERS annual spending limit established by subsection (b) of P.U.C. Subst. R. 25.507, Electric Reliability Council of Texas (ERCOT) Emergency Response Service (ERS)).  Reducing the spending limit for the truncated 2021 ERS calendar year in this manner will ensure that ERCOT does not allocate more than $50 million in spending for ERS over any 12-month period.  ERCOT will resume using a $50 million spending limit for the 2022 program year, which will begin in December 2021. 


	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None
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